

# CORELEY PARISH COUNCIL

Clerk to the Council:-Sue Jones M.A.A.T.

Yew Tree Cottage, Hopton Bank, Cleobury Mortimer. Kidderminster. Worc. Tel:01584 890 375

Email: [coreleyparishcouncil@hotmail.co.uk](mailto:coreleyparishcouncil@hotmail.co.uk)

[www.coreley.org.uk](http://www.coreley.org.uk)

Minutes of the Annual Parish Council Meeting held at Coreley Village Hall on Wednesday, 28th June 2017 commencing at 7.00 p.m.

## 1. PRESENT

Mr. L. Bywater (Chairman)  
Miss M. Hammond

Mr. V. Romeo  
Mr I. Smith

Mrs. S. Jones (Clerk)

## 2. APOLOGIES: Mrs J. Williams, Ms K. Sylvester and Mrs J. Thomas

## 3. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

**Tenbury Transport Trust:** Carole Palethorpe came to talk about the Trust.

They have 3 mini buses and the Teme Hopper, Caroline has been employed to do the research work. It is written into the 106 Agreement with the new Tesco in Tenbury that funding be given towards transport. An integral part of the plan will be to make contact with all villages and related organisation's in the Tenbury & Teme catchment area, in order to establish the need for improved community transport whether by minibus or car. The office can tell you how much a journey will cost. If there are enough numbers a regular services could be operated. There is a good relationship between the other service providers in the community so could work together with them. There is currently a questionnaire out on transport needs and an online questionnaire if you go to : [WWW.tttrust.org.uk](http://WWW.tttrust.org.uk) can be completed. Also a number of questionnaires will be at Coreley Fete this coming Saturday.

**Caravan Site:** Mr and Mrs Thompson came to talk about their new Caravan Club Certificated location site. There is a max of 5 caravans that can be on there at any one time and they cannot stay for longer than 28 days. They did not have to have Planning Permission due to the size and no toilet block. The field officer from the Caravan Club came out to access the site and thought it was suitable. They do not feel there will be a heavy amount of traffic, nothing different than the heavy traffic, lorries horse boxes etc. that already use the road. Can be arranged that at busy times for the farmers caravans drivers will be advised. Mr. and Mrs. Thompson have no plans to have a larger site in the future. If anyone has any further questions could they please contact Mr. and Mrs. Thompson directly.

## 4. TO APPROVE MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 17<sup>th</sup> May, 2017 were approved and signed as a correct record by the chairman.

## 5. DECLARATION OF INTERESTS

None

## 6. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

None

## 7. PARISH MATTERS

a) The Style has now been taken out at hints, but an officer from Shropshire Council is coming to a meeting soon, but going back where it was originally sited.

## 8. REPORT FROM LJC

Next planning meeting in September

## 9. REPORT FROM VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE

Nothing to report

**10. PLANNING APPLICATIONS**

None

**11. ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT**

None

**12. CORRESPONDENCE**

None

There being no other business, the meeting closed at 7.00p.m and was followed the Annual Parish Meeting. The next meeting is on 19<sup>th</sup> July, 2017 at 7.00 pm.